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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in 
public education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs 
of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bexhill Public School. The project will deliver five new permanent 
learning spaces, as well as upgrades and refurbishments to the administration building, OSCH and staff 
spaces in the formers principal’s residence, community hall, sports court, and landscaping. 

Progress summary 

The Development Application (DA) for construction of the new classroom building and refurbishment of 
the community hall, has been lodged with Lismore City Council. The DA (reference 2021/469) is available to 
view via the DA tracker on the council website: tracker.lismore.nsw.gov.au/Home/Index 

All submissions can be made directly to council during the public exhibition period. 

A Review of Environmental Factors (REF) has been completed for the refurbishment of Blocks A and F. An 
REF is a separate planning pathway for works classified as Development without Consent under the 
Education State Environmental Planning Policy (SEPP) planning legislation. This means that School 
Infrastructure NSW itself can approve the works, subject to detailed assessment of any potential impacts 
and consultation with Council, land owners and other relevant stakeholders. 

Next steps 

 Refurbishment works to Blocks A and F 

• Site management plans are being prepared for the start of main works following DA approval. 
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